BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 11 August 2014

	


	Present

	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Parsons, Gilbert and Mrs Shapland.

Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk)



	101/2014/15
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Bonds and Anderson



	102/2014/15
	Questions from the Public


	There were none.

	103/2014/15
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman reminded Members that the Council would be meeting with Braunton BMX Club on Tuesday 26 August 2014 at 6:00pm to discuss a BMX track in Braunton.

The Chairman further reminded Members that the Council would be meeting with the Braunton Traders on Wednesday 13 August 2014 at 6:00pm to discuss Christmas lights in the village.



	104/2014/15
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 110/2014/15 (57791), as he is related to the Director(s) of the application.

Cllr Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 110/2014/15 (57871), as the applicant is his next door neighbour.

Cllr Mrs Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 110/2014/15 (57791), as she is related to the Director(s) of the application.

Cllr Mrs Spear declared a Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 110/2014/15 (57871), as the applicant is her next door neighbour.

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Min Ref: 114/2014/15, as he has a boat moored at Velator Quay.



	105/2014/15
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	106/2014/15
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 July 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref: 079/2014/15 “SSI” being changed to “ISS”.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 28 July 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 28 July 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	107/2014/15
	Police Representation
	The Chairman informed Members that PC Malcolm Kirk had given his apologies and she read out his report, attached as appendix A. 



	108/2014/15
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £33,224.60.

(b)  RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for July 2014 be received and noted.

(N/C)



	109/2014/15
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the action sheet be noted.

(N/C)



	110/2014/15
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	111/2014/15


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council had received 5,500 expressions of interest regarding running local youth clubs and library services.  A Committee of 3 County Executives and Officers will consider all of the expressions of interest received.

Cllr Mrs Chugg informed Members that she had sat on the Complementary and Alternative Medicine (CAM) Overview and Scrutiny Committee. The purpose of the panel is to improve how the authority and Health service deal with self-harming and depression in the childcare industry.  

The proposed double yellow lines should be implemented in September.  These proposals will not need to go back to the Highway and Traffic Order Committee (HATOC) and will be approved by delegated powers.

Cllr Mrs Chesters requested if the County Council could take action against homeowners not cutting back their hedgerows. During the heavy rainfall at the weekend Lower Park Road experienced flooding due to drains in Acre Park being blocked by overgrown hedgerows. Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council would write to the homeowners requesting them to cut back their hedgerows.  She further reported that the County were currently carrying out works to drains at St. Brannock’s Hill and Frog Lane.  She also reported that Devon County Council would be cleaning out the drains in South Street.



	112/2014/15
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chesters informed Members that the planning application for 750 houses in Ilfracombe originally had £60,000 allocated to improve the air quality in Braunton.  Cllr Mrs Chesters was alarmed to find out that the £60,000 had now been removed due to the Environment Agency saying that Braunton does not have an air quality problem.

Cllr Spear reported that he would be attending a meeting in the near future to discuss progress with the Air Quality Management Plan for Braunton and he would address the removal of the £60,000 at this meeting and report back to Members.  He further explained that there is government money for capital projects, which could include improvements to infrastructure such as a by-pass.

Cllr Spear was delighted that the hotspots that he had identified on the North Devon Link Road were now being addressed. 

It was suggested that the Council should hold an informal meeting to discuss progress with the Air Quality Management Plan.



	113/2014/15
	Braunton Flood Update
	a. RESOLVED: That Flood Warden’s report be noted.

b. RESOLVED: That the Clerk to complete the Government consultation regarding provision of affordable insurance cover to businesses affected by flooding.

(N/C)

Cllr Gilbert declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	114/2014/15


	Velator Quay Improvements and Naturalisation
	Cllr Lord reported that the Pontoon would be arriving this week.  Works are progressing well and should be completed by the end of September.

The two interpretation boards have been ordered and the design team are currently putting together and proof, which will be approved by Council.



	115/2014/15


	Museum of British Surfing


	a. RESOLVED: That the Council notes the Statement of Community Interest submitted by the Museum of British Surfing regarding taking over the lease on the Yard. It was further noted that the County Council would be considering the Statement of Community Interest on 21 August. 

b. RESOLVED: That Standing Orders be suspended to allow Peter Robinson from the Museum of British Surfing to speak.

Mr Robinson explained that the existing Skate Bowl was falling apart and would not last much longer.  He presented artist illustrations of the proposed new Skate Bowl, which would cost in the region of £85,000.  The new design will remain within the existing boundaries and will remove existing flat areas helping to prevent people from congregating and causing damage to the Surf Museum building.   The new proposed facility will cater for younger and older children in the community.  The Developer chosen to deliver the project has excellent references and has provided skate bowls for local authorities throughout the Country.  If the plans are approved it is intended to close the Skate Bowl during the Winter to enable construction of the new Skate Bowl, which will take approximately three months.

RESOLVED:  That the Council agrees in principle, regarding the proposed plans for a new Skate Bowl, subject to the Museum of British Surfing bringing detailed plans back to the Council for approval prior to them be submitted for formal planning consent.

Standing Orders be reinstated.

 (N/C)



	116/2014/15
	Christmas Decorations in the Village 2014
	The Parish Clerk reported that she had meet with an Illumination company to discuss costs for Christmas lights in the village.  It was noted that the cost the installations would be an ongoing cost and there were concerns that this might not be sustainable in the future.   The Council were keen to put lights on the Parish Hall as these could be easily installed each year.

RESOLVED: That the Council would reconsider its options following its meeting with the Braunton Traders on Wednesday 13 August at 6:00pm.

(N/C)



	117/2014/15
	NALC Membership


	RESOLVED: That the Council renews it annual National Association of Local Councils and Devon Association of Local Councils Membership at a cost of £940.

(N/C)



	118/2014/15
	Openness Regulations
	The Parish Clerk reported that the new Openness Regulations had now come in to force.  This means that the public can record public meetings of Councils.  The Clerk explained that she had requested advise from the District Monitoring Officer regarding a protocol for dealing with the new legislation.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk to bring a draft Openness Policy to a future meeting for approval following advise received from the District Monitoring Officer.

(N/C)



	119/2014/15
	Hire of Chaloners Road Car Park
	The Council considered a request from 24 Commando Regiment to use Chaloners Road car park on Sunday 9 November 2014 to set up a mobile kitchen to enable them to cook curry for the ‘Big Curry’ event being held in the Parish Hall.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be instructed to obtain more information and bring back to a future meeting for consideration.

(N/C)



	120/2014/15
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (d) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 9:30 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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